THE HART FAMILY IN COLOMBIA







March - April 2024



A Ministry Of: "His Abundant Pardon" Is. 55:7

Sending Church: Mile Straight BC 8448 Springfield Road Soddy Daisy, TN 37379 (423) 842-2333

Contact: Skype: mikerhart

mikerhart@juno.com Cell: 011-57-318-683-4202 011-57-312-353-1106

Praises:

- For Souls Being Saved
- The Visit of a Pastor & Wife
- Church In Bogotá 20 Years
- For Provision, Health & Safety

Prayer Needs:

- For Divine Help Evangelizing
- For Full Time Workers
- To Be Closer To Medical Care
- Timothy Home School

Dear Keepers of the Faith and Good Stewards of the Manifold Grace of God,

for you and thank you for standing with us. It has been sort of dry, windy, and hot. Folks here are getting ready for the music festival that starts at the end of April. They need to be preparing to meet the Lord and that's the message we are here to proclaim in love.

Starting The New Year

By mid-January, I finished the year end reports and we celebrated both Timothy's and Hannah's birthdays. We travelled to Bogotá to see Hannah off as she returned to study at PCC. In Boyacá, we visited the Church in Tunja, and visited a struggling mission work. In Tunja, I saw a brother that I had won to the Lord and discipled over 20 years ago. The Lord continues to encourage and strengthen us.

A Visiting Pastor & Wife From Texas

In mid-February, we were blessed by having a Pastor and his wife from Fort Worth, Texas to be with us and speak on the family and missions. We had services every day they were with us. His wife had a grandfather who served years ago in Colombia, that I knew by talking on the phone many years ago. The times I was able to talk to him were encouraging to me, before coming to Colombia in 2002. We thank the Lord for the Word that was preached and taught and for three souls that were saved.

A Fruitful Blessing

It has been a great blessing for my family and myself to have been with the first Church we started on their 20th. anniversary in February. The last Sunday of their Mission's Conference was dedicated to honor us as the founders of the Church. There were two that were saved that day. We thank the Lord for the great privilege it has been to represent and to continue to represent Churches of the United States in carrying the gospel and sound doctrine in Colombia. There were many testimonies of how the Lord has worked over the years in the lives of the people whom we have had the blessing to have won to the Lord. It was an encouragement to our hearts to see them faithfully serving in the Church under the leadership of their Pastor. Please continue to pray for them, and for the group in Valledupar, that the Lord would provide a building or land to have for their own.

Prayer For Laborers

We thank the Lord for continuing to touch the hearts of people who were children and young people of the church in Bogota. Another of the ladies that Martha worked with in the past in Sunday School is struggling about giving her life to the Lord to serve full time in the ministry. Please help us pray for her. Even though it has been slow, we are seeing blessings from continuing to proclaim God's Word, and we praise the Lord for that.

Prayer For Us

We thank the Lord that we were able to get some important medical tests and treatments. I am still looking to program a time of physical therapy for my back and feet. The endocrinologist said that my studies were incomplete and to have further tests in 6 months. Thank the Lord, Martha's tests were all good. Thank you for faithfully praying and giving.



The Hart Family Michael, Martha, Hannah, & Timothy Rom. 8:31